 THAN
TAMPA HOMEOWNERS, AN ASSOCIATION OF NEIGHBORHOODS
MEETING OF April 8, 2015
HELD AT UNION STATION

1. President Jerry Frankhouser opened the meeting at 7:05 p.m. by asking for a moment of silence to reflect on our mission and that we pledge allegiance to the flag.  He then asked that the members and guests introduce themselves.

2. Our guest was Sal Ruggiero, Manager of the Neighborhood Enforcement Division (formerly Code Enforcement).  After a brief overview of Code Enforcement, Mr. Ruggiero gave us an update on the Rental Inspection Program.  With about 16,000 rental units in the city, his staff is too small to inspect on a regular schedule.  They can only respond to complaints.  The State should handle facilities with more than 4 units, but the number of such facilities in Florida overwhelms their staff.  They no longer even answer complaint calls.  As Tampa has over 12,000 such units, with no service from the State after a year, Mayor Buckhorn made an executive decision that the city take over their inspection.  On the subject of foreclosures, those that are properly registered can be cited for poor upkeep.  The foreclosure picture is brightening.  Last year saw 6300 foreclosures, there are 4800 now.  Soon 2800 foreclosures are predicted.  However some smaller properties might not be registered and could cause problems.  Larger properties usually are registered and are cared for.

3. Miray Homes, Manager of the Office of Neighborhood & Community Relation, discussed the proposed West Tampa Community Redevelopment Plan.  The boundaries of this district were discussed, these are now settled.  A Public Meeting to discuss and receive public comment on the plan will be held on Tuesday, April 14, 2015, beginning at 6 p.m. at the Dr. Martin Luther King. Jr. Community Center, 2200 N. Oregon Ave., for information, call the Economic and Urban Development Department at (813) 274-8325.  Miray announced the 12th annual Neighborhood Conference and Recognition Awards on Saturday, May 9, 2015, from 8 a.m. till 2:30 p.m. at the Sheraton Tampa East, 10221 Princess Palm Ave.   Admission and parking are FREE.  Registration at www.HillsboroughCounty.org/NeighborhoodConference.   For further information contact the (county) Office of Neighborhood Relations at (813) 272-5860.  Also, the 19th Annual Florida Neighborhoods Conference will be held at the Town of Jupiter Community Center in Jupiter on July 10 & 11, 2015.  Early registration through June 5, 2015.  The full conference cost is $55.  If enough people plan to attend, Miray will try to arrange bus transportation.

4. Margaret Vizzi, Chair of the Policy Review Committee, said that the proposed revisions to the Comprehensive Plan were to have been sent to THAN in mid-March, but they have not yet arrived.  She expressed concern that these may be presented to Council with no opportunity for THAN to review them.  On a similar issue, Margaret reported that the city sent a proposed contract to neighborhood association presidents relating to the large neighborhood identification signs provided several years ago to the neighborhoods.  The city provided two signs free to each neighborhoods and allowed the neighborhood to buy as many more as it wished.  The proposed contract the concerns legal responsibility for these signs.  Miray asserted that the intent of the contract has the city responsible for liability for the two it provided, while the neighborhood has the responsibility for those it bought.  Margaret countered that the contract says otherwise: that the neighborhood is liable for all the signs.  Until this conflict is resolved, Margaret suggested that neighborhoods delay signing the contract.  Margaret contacted the city’s legal department to have someone attend this THAN Meeting to resolve this conundrum.  No one came.

5. President Frankhouser appointed the Nomination Committee. The committee consists of Margaret Vizzi, Chair, Joseph Robinson, Carol Rubin, Martha Jean Lorenzo, and Barry Shalinsky.  The committee will present a slate for the election of THAN officers at the May Meeting.  Nominations will also be accepted from the floor.  The secretary will prepare the ballots and send them together with the renewal of membership form for 2015 – 2016 the day after the May Meeting.  The ballots are due to be returned by the June Meeting, June 10, 2015; at which time the election results will be announced.

6. Fredric Zerla gave the Secretary’s Report.  No changes were suggested to the first draft of the March Minutes.  These were accepted as presented.  

7. [bookmark: _GoBack]Sally Flynn gave the Treasurer’s Report.  During March, a $25 deposit from a membership renewal was made.  Sally said that we are have a problem with the fees charged by our present bank.  She is looking for a bank with better rules.

8. Under General Discussion, members felt that it was time that THAN had a meeting with no speaker devoted to assessing ourselves.  Questions to be explored include: What do we expect from THAN?  How do we enlist a new generation to continue the work being done by long-time THAN activists?  How do we entice non-member associations to join THAN and present members to become more active in representing their own neighborhoods and THAN to the city administration?

9. The meeting adjourned at approximately 8:30 p.m.  Our next meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 13, 2015, from 7:00 till 9:00 p.m. at Union Station.  We will have no speaker.  The meeting will be devoted to a reflection on ourselves as described in #8 above.


Respectfully submitted, 



Fredric Zerla, Secretary

